
Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions:                                                      
APRIL 2020 

Date Unit Description 
4/1/2020 MARFORCOM At a General Court-Martial at Marine Corps 

Recruit Depot Parris Island, a military judge 
convicted Corporal S. G. Price, consistent with 
his pleas, of failure to obey a lawful written 
order, drunk driving, communicating a threat, 
provoking speeches or gestures, and assault upon 
a law enforcement officer.  Consistent with the 
plea agreement, the military judge sentenced the 
accused to reduction to E-1. 

4/2/2020 HMHT-302 
MAG- 29 
2d MAW 

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 
Carolina, a military judge convicted Lance 
Corporal M. C. SerranoLopez, consistent with his 
pleas, of wrongful use, possession, and 
distribution of a controlled substance.  
Consistent with the plea agreement, the military 
judge sentenced the accused to a bad-conduct 
discharge, reduction to E-1, and 180 days 
confinement (i.e. the following concurrent terms: 
60 days confinement for the possession, 180 days 
confinement for the distribution, and 45 days for 
the use).   

4/3/2020 Hq Spt Bn 
SOI-E 

Trng Cmd 
 

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 
Carolina, a military judge convicted Private 
First Class I. A. Montigue, consistent with his 
pleas, of knowingly using a credit or debit card 
without authorization.  Consistent with the plea 
agreement, the military judge sentenced the 
accused to 160 days confinement, forfeiture of 
$1000 per month for four months, reduction to E-
1, and a bad-conduct discharge. 

4/3/2020 2d Bn 
10th Mar Regt 
2d MARDIV 

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 
Carolina, a military judge convicted Corporal M. 
Tyrone, Jr., consistent with his pleas, of 
unauthorized absence, violation of a lawful 
general order, and communicating a threat.  
Consistent with the plea agreement, the military 
judge sentenced the accused to a bad-conduct 
discharge, reduction to E-1, and 6 months 
confinement (i.e. the following concurrent terms: 
1 month for a specification of unauthorized 
absence, 1 month for violation of a lawful 
general order, 2 months for a second violation of 
a lawful general order, and 6 months each for two 
specifications of communicating a threat). 



4/6/2020 MASS-2 
MACG-18 
1ST MAW 

At a Special Court-Martial at Marine Corps Base 
Camp Foster, Okinawa, Japan, a military judge 
convicted Corporal B. Muzila, consistent with his 
pleas, of making a false official statement and 
indecent conduct.  The military judge sentenced 
the accused to 120 days confinement, reduction to 
E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.  Pursuant to 
the pretrial agreement, the convening authority 
will suspend the punitive discharge for a period 
of 6 months. 

4/8/2020 1st Bn 
3d Mar Regt 
3d MARDIV 

At a Special Court-Martial at Marine Corps Base 
Hawaii, a military judge convicted Lance Corporal 
A. M. Selick, pursuant to his pleas, of violation 
of a lawful general order; False official 
statement; and wrongful use, possession, and 
distribution of a controlled substance.  
Consistent with the plea agreement, the military 
judge sentenced the accused to forfeiture of 
$1,100 pay per month for 3 months, reduction to 
E-1, a bad-conduct discharge, and 90 days 
confinement (i.e. the following concurrent terms: 
75 days for violating the lawful general order, 
50 days for making a false official statement, 60 
days for a specification of use of controlled 
substance, 50 days for a second specification of 
use, 50 days for possession of a controlled 
substance, and 90 days for distributing a 
controlled substance). 

4/8/2020 8th Comm. Bn 
2d MLG 

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 
Carolina, a military judge convicted Gunnery 
Sergeant C. M. Whitehead, consistent with his 
pleas, of an unauthorized absence, breaking 
restriction, violation of a lawful general order, 
and uttering worthless checks.  The military 
judge sentenced the accused to 10 months 
confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 
discharge.  The pretrial agreement had no effect 
on the adjudged punishment 



4/8/2020 III MEF At a General Court-Martial at Marine Corps Base 
Camp Foster, Okinawa, Japan, a military judge 
convicted Lance Corporal J. Macko, consistent 
with his pleas, of attempted sexual abuse of a 
child; attempted conspiracy to rape a child; 
sexual abuse of a child; and production and 
possession of child pornography.  Consistent with 
the plea agreement, the military judge sentenced 
the accused to reduction to E-1, a dishonorable 
discharge, and 96 months confinement (i.e. a 24 
month term of confinement for attempted sexual 
abuse that runs concurrent with a 48 months term 
for attempted conspiracy to rape a child.  These 
two concurrent terms will run consecutive to 
another group of concurrent terms consisting of a 
24 months term for sexual abuse of a child, a 48 
month term for production of child pornography, 
and a 36 month term for possession of child 
pornography). 

4/9/2020 HMHT-302 
MAG-29 
2d MAW 

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 
Carolina, a military judge convicted Sergeant T. 
C. Joseph, consistent with his pleas, of wrongful 
use and possession of a controlled substance.  
Consistent with the plea agreement, the military 
judge sentenced the accused to reduction to E-1, 
a bad-conduct discharge, and 105 days confinement 
(i.e. the following concurrent terms: 45 days 
confinement for use of a controlled substance, 
105 days for a specification of possession, and 
90 days for a second specification of 
possession). 

4/9/2020 VMFA-122     
MAG-13        
3d MAW 

At a Special Court-Martial at Marine Corps Air 
Station Yuma, a military judge convicted Lance 
Corporal Z. D. Sommer, consistent with his pleas, 
of unauthorized absence, failure to obey a lawful 
general order, making a false official statement, 
and larceny of non-government property.  The 
military judge sentenced the accused to reduction 
to E-1, a bad-conduct discharge, and 6 months 
confinement (i.e. the following concurrent terms: 
1 month confinement for unauthorized absence, 5 
months for a specification of failure to obey a 
lawful general order, 3 months for a second 
failure to obey a lawful general order, 4 months 
for making a false official statement, and 6 
months each for three specifications of larceny). 



4/14/2020 MAG-12                        
1st MAW 

At a Special Court-Martial at Marine Corps Air 
Station Iwakuni, a military judge convicted Staff 
Sergeant F. Gonzales, consistent with his pleas, 
of violation of a lawful general order.  The 
military judge sentenced the accused to 30 days 
restriction, reduction to E-5, and a written 
reprimand.  The pretrial agreement in this case 
had no effect on the sentence. 

4/14/2020 2d MARDIV At a General Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 
Carolina, a military judge convicted Sergeant J. 
Correa, consistent with his pleas, of possession 
of a controlled substance, possession of a 
controlled substance with intent to distribute, 
and introduction of a controlled substance with 
intent to distribute.  Consistent with the plea 
agreement, the military judge sentenced the 
accused to a $3000.00 fine (i.e. a $1,000 fine 
for the specification of introduction, and each 
of the specifications of possession with intent 
to distribute), reduction to E-1, a dishonorable 
discharge, and 30 months confinement (i.e. the 
following concurrent terms: 20 months for 
introduction of controlled substance, 25 months 
for a specification of possession with intent to 
distribute, 30 months for a second specification 
of possession with intent to distribute, 20 
months for a specification of possession, and 30 
months for a second specification of possession). 

4/15/2020 3d Mar Regt 
3d MARDIV 

At a Special Court-Martial at Marine Corps Base 
Hawaii, a military judge acquitted a corporal of 
failure to obey lawful general order.  

4/16/2020 1st Bn 
10th Mar Regt 
2d MARDIV 

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 
Carolina, a military judge convicted Lance 
Corporal A. A. Ortiz, consistent with his pleas, 
of violation of a lawful written order, 
aggravated assault by strangulation, and assault 
consummated by a battery.  Consistent with the 
plea agreement, the military judge sentenced the 
accused to reduction to E-1, a bad-conduct 
discharge, and 8 months confinement (i.e. the 
following concurrent terms: 1 month for violation 
of a lawful written order, 6 months for 
aggravated assault by strangulation, 2 months for 
assault consummated by a battery, and 6 months 
for a second specification of aggravated assault 
by strangulation). 



4/16/2020 2d MAW At a General Court-Martial at Marine Corps Air 
Station New River, North Carolina, a military 
judge convicted Lance Corporal B. Vinasco, 
consistent with his pleas, of possession of a 
controlled substance with intent to distribute, 
and distribution of a controlled substance.  
Consistent with the plea agreement, the military 
judge sentenced the accused to total forfeitures, 
reduction to E-1, a bad-conduct discharge, and 18 
months confinement (i.e. four concurrent terms of 
18 months confinement, one for possession of a 
controlled substance with intent to distribute 
and one for each of the three specifications of 
distribution). 

4/21/2020 MACS-1       
MWSG-38        
3d MAW 

At a Special Court-Martial at Marine Corps Air 
Station Yuma, a military judge convicted Lance 
Corporal D. J. Bramlette, consistent with his 
pleas, of assault consummated by a battery, 
aggravated assault by strangulation, and 
obstructing justice.  Consistent with the plea 
agreement, the military judge sentenced the 
accused to a bad-conduct discharge, and 12 months 
confinement (i.e. the following concurrent terms: 
a 6 month term for each of the two specifications 
of assault consummated by a battery, 12 months 
for aggravated assault by strangulation, and 9 
months for obstructing justice).  

4/23/2020 9th Comm Bn, 
I MIG 
I MEF 

At a Special Court-Martial at Marine Corps Base 
Camp Pendleton, a military judge convicted Lance 
Corporal A. R. Kellett, consistent with his 
pleas, of attempted distribution of a controlled 
substance, conspiracy to distribute a controlled 
substance, and introduction and distribution of a 
controlled substance.  Consistent with the plea 
agreement, the military judge sentenced the 
accused forfeiture of $1,155.00 per month for 4 
months, reduction to E-1, a bad-conduct 
discharge, and 100 days confinement (i.e. the 
following concurrent terms: 100 days for the 
attempted distribution, 100 days for the 
conspiracy to distribute, and a 100 day term each 
for four specifications of introduction and 
distribution of a controlled substance). 

4/24/2020 MCESG At a General Court-Martial at Marine Corps Base 
Quantico, a military judge convicted Lance 
Corporal C. T. Tessier, consistent with his 
pleas, of extortion.  Consistent with the plea 
agreement, the military judge sentenced the 
accused to reduction to E-1, 6 months 
confinement, and a bad-conduct discharge. 




